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Publication of Te Hiringa Mahara Insights Paper on 
Acute Options for Mental Health Care 

Security level: UNCLASSIFIED Date:  13/08/2024 

To: Hon Matt Doocey, Minister for Mental Health 

Purpose 

1. On 22 August 2024, the Mental Health and Wellbeing Commission | Te Hiringa Mahara 
(the Commission) intends to publish the attached Insights Paper on Acute Options for 
Mental Health Care. This briefing informs you of the key insights included in this 
paper. 

Executive Summary 

2. The Insights Paper on Acute Options for Mental Health Care highlights the range of 
options that could and do (in some cases) make up the acute continuum. Increasing 
acute options can provide a viable and welcome alternative that allows people to stay 
safe and supported in their local community.  

3. The paper highlights some peer-led, community-led, and kaupapa Māori examples 
that are already available in some areas and summarises other models, some of which 
are not currently available in Aotearoa. 

Insights Paper for publication: Acute Options for Mental Health Care 

4. Tāngata whaiora have told us that they want to see increased access and more 
options, particularly when they are in crisis. They want acute mental health and 
addiction services to offer them genuine choice – including more accessible 
community-based acute options, such as Kaupapa Māori services, youth-orientated 
services, and peer-led services, all of which include holistic supports.  

5. Inpatient services are one part of the continuum of mental health and addiction 
services, and the range of services available in the community (both acute and non-
acute) have a large impact on the pressure and demand for inpatient services. 

6. Research on peer support models has demonstrated cost effectiveness and improved 
outcomes for tāngata whaiora and is seen as being an important component of acute 
mental health care. 

7. Reliable data on acute options delivered in the community is unavailable.  Further 
work is required to provide a detailed list of the range of acute services available to 
help understand the variation of acute options across Aotearoa, and to better 
understand what acute options work best for whom, and under what circumstances. 






